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You are convened/invited to: 
 
Salle Père-Raymond-Bernier 
Patro Roc-Amadour 
2301, 1re Avenue, Québec, QC 
 
 9:00 a.m. Welcome, registration and tour of the Kiosks: 
- Circul'action, occupational therapy service on the evaluation of driving   
ability 
- Agence Julie Labbé, housing consulting services. 

- Esther Michaud, Author (See her biography HERE) 
 
Agenda, Financial Statements and Auditor's Report, Elections and 
Committee Reports, Lunch and Door Prizes 
  
Conference by Dr. Michèle Morin, geriatrician, who will discuss in French:  
« Le déconditionnement chez l’aîné ou pourquoi l’avenir appartient à ceux 

se lèvent tôt ? » For Conference resumé please clic HERE  
 
Information - PSHCP Public Service Health Care by Canada Life 
effective July 1, 2023 
 
Invite a fellow federal retiree or future retiree to attend our AGM 
We count on a large turn out.  

 

During our assembly we will not forget to celebrate the 60th 
anniversary of our Association!  
 
Don't forget to register: anrf@bellnet.ca - 418-661-4896 

 

https://www.google.ca/maps/place/Patro+Roc-Amadour/@46.8330184,-71.2420655,15z/data=!4m2!3m1!1s0x0:0xe4f8fc7874b5da24?sa=X&ved=0ahUKEwjCjeLPvNPZAhUG4IMKHeibAUgQ_BII0AEwCg
https://www.anrf-sq.org/uploads/2/5/4/5/25451481/esther_michaud_-_biographie.pdf
https://www.anrf-sq.org/uploads/2/5/4/5/25451481/anrf_q_-_aga_2023_avis_de_convocation_odj_version_01-03-2023.pdf
https://www.anrf-sq.org/uploads/2/5/4/5/25451481/dre_mich%C3%A8le_morin_r%C3%A9sum%C3%A9_de_la_conf%C3%A9rence.pdf
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A Word from the President 
 

The Quebec Branch met with two MLAs, Sol Zanetti, MLA for Jean-
Lesage (Québec Solidaire) in January and Joël Arseneau, MLA for Îles-
de-la-Madeleine (Parti Québécois) in February.  The idea is to make 
ourselves known. Even if we worked for the federal government, we 
reside in Quebec and we are active in our community.  
 

National strategy issues such as long-term care, access to affordable and appropriate housing 
and transportation, age-friendly communities and quality health care, including enhanced 
community and home care, are very much in the provincial arena in a practical way.  As a local 
voice, this allowed us to put the issues in our context and put a human face on them.  Not to be 
outdone by the federal government, I had the pleasure of meeting again with the Minister of 
Health, Jean-Yves Duclos at a 100-year-old retiree celebration.   
 
Register in large numbers for our next annual general meeting on April 14 in Quebec City, May 
12 in Chicoutimi and May 25 in Matane.  And we look forward to seeing you at the Érablière du 
Cap on Tuesday, April 18.  Have a good spring!  
 
 
By René Grenier,  
President of Quebec Branch  
 

BECOME A PILLAR OF THE BRANCH !  

By Jean-Marc Demers, President of the Nominating Committee  

 

  During our AGM on April 14, we will be electing Branch directors. The terms of 

office of our President René Grenier, our Vice-President Micheline Lefrançois, 

Director Germain Boivin and Saguenay-Lac-Saint-Jean Sub-Branch Director Ghislain Lavoie expire at 

the end of the AGM. René, Micheline and Ghislain are candidates for a renewal. Germain has indicated 

that he is not seeking re-election. The position of director for the Saguenay-Lac-Saint-Jean area will be 

elected by the members of the area at their regional meeting on May 12 in Chicoutimi. 

I also have received an application candidate form from Ms. Myriam Boudreault. Myriam is a recent 

retiree from the Public Service in the Ottawa area who now lives in beautiful Château-Richer. Myriam 

has a very interesting background; she has worked in several departments, including 

the Treasury Board Secretariat. To learn more about Myriam, read her biography.  

I would like to remind all members that there is still time for you to take a keen interest 
in the affairs of the Branch. Why not offer your services to the members of our 
Branch? 

To obtain the blank Form , click here.   For more detailed information, contact us by email at 
anrf@bellnet.ca or Jean-Marc Demers, Chair of the 2023 Nominating Committee at 
jmd01@bell.net           

 

https://www.anrf-sq.org/uploads/2/5/4/5/25451481/myriam_boudreault_biographie.pdf
https://www.anrf-sq.org/uploads/2/5/4/5/25451481/anrf_-_formulaire_%C3%A9lections_2021-2022.pdf
mailto:jmd01@bell.net
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Advocacy   

By Micheline Lefrançois, 1st vice-president 

 
Questions and Answers on the renewal of the Public Service 
Health Care Plan 

 
                                    
Many of you have communicated with the Branch office and Sun 
Life regarding the change of administrator of our health care 
plan to Canada Life effective July 1, 2023.   
 
Our Association has developed a very interesting tool with the 
most frequently asked questions and answers about the 
upcoming changes. This is a reference tool to keep on hand. 
Here is the link: 
 

FAQ on the Public Service Health Care Plan renewal 

Online: To ensure a seamless transition of your coverage, log on to the PSHCP Member Services site 
at www.sunlife.ca/rssfp and select Pre-Enrolment. Check your personal information to confirm that it is 
accurate and up to date. 
 
By Internet: To ensure a seamless transition of your coverage, log on to the PSHCP Member Services 
site at www.sunlife.ca/rssfp and select Positive Enrolment. Check your personal information to ensure 
that it is accurate and up to date. 
 
By paper form: If you want to update your information by paper form, call the Sun Life Call Centre at 1-

888-757-7427 (toll-free in North America) or 613-247-5100 (in the National Capital Region), Monday 
to Friday, 6:30 a.m. to 8:00 p.m. (EST). Sun Life will mail you the positive enrolment form and 
instructions. 
 
IMPORTANT: The Canada Life Customer Service Centre is now open. You can now reach 
customer service at 1-855-415 4414. 
 
 

 

 Recruitment 

By Claude Larochelle, 2nd Vice-president 
 
 
 In 2022, we were able to attract 140 new members. We are maintaining our 
efforts and we have decided to increase our recruitment efforts by a more active 

presence in the public media.   
 
Thus, by consulting the article: We are talked about in the media you will see that we have had a good 
visibility in recent months.  
 
Thanks to the entire team! 

https://www.federalretirees.ca/en/news-views/news-listing/february/faq-on-the-public-service-health-care-plan-renewal
https://www.sunnet.sunlife.com/signin/csi/pshcp/e/home.wca
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BAS-SAINT-LAURENT-GASPÉSIE DIRECTOR 
REPORT 

 

 By Sylvie Harrisson Director Bas-Saint-Laurent-Gaspésie 

 
General Information Meeting (GIM) 

 
You are invited to our General Information Meeting (GIM) which will be held on Thursday, May 
25, 2023, at 9:30 am, at the Riotel, 250 Ave du Phare E, Matane  We hope that you will come and 
participate.  
 
René Grenier, our President, will follow up on the activities and matters in progress at the NAFR 
Quebec Branch. He will provide you with information and answers to your questions on the change of 
administrator of the PSHCP from Sun Life to Canada Life on 1 July 2023. In addition, we have decided 
to offer testimonies. Mrs. Suzanne St Gelais and Mrs. Danielle Doucet will report on retirement, on the « 
Matane thematic walking trail » and travels. 
 
We will have a presentation of Flambeaux de la Matanie by Mr. David Caissie, trainer for the CISSS du 
Bas-Saint-Laurent. We will talk about how to promote positive mental health, know the local 
organizations, and learn how to be kind to yourself in order to take care of others.  If you choose to dine 
with us, please register by May 16, 2023, and indicate your menu choice at that time. If after registering 
you are unable to attend, please let us know as we will need to pay for the meal. 
 
The menu is as follows: Soup of the day, Panini steak, Mini Coquille de la mer and dessert of the day. 
 
Please register with Mrs. Edna Richer, by email anrf@bellnet.ca  or by phone toll free: 1-866-661-4896.  
If you have any questions, you can also contact me by phone at 418 562 9407 or by email at 
sylhar.sh@gmail.com 
 
Looking forward to seeing! 
 

SAGUENAY-LAC-SAINT-JEAN DIRECTOR REPORT 

 

By Ghislain Lavoie, Director Saguenay-Lac-Saint-Jean 

 
General Information Meeting (GIM) 

You are convened/invited to our General Information Meeting which will be held on May 12, 2023, 
at the Hotel La Saguenéenne in Chicoutimi, 250 rue des Saguenéens, G7H 3A4, 418-545-8326 
services hotel Centre de Congrès | Hôtel La Saguenéenne (lasagueneenne.com). A lunch will be 
served. 
 
Additional information will be communicated to you in a special bulletin later on. All information will also 
be posted on our web page under the tab of our activities. 
 
Come and meet us at our monthly Breakfasts and keep up to date with the latest news on our S-
Section Saguenay/Lac St-Jean web page. 
 

https://www.google.ca/maps/place/Ri%C3%B4tel+Matane%E2%80%8E+(N%C2%B0+%C3%A9tablissement+:+58914)/@48.8528794,-67.5271751,17z/data=!3m1!4b1!4m8!3m7!1s0x4c96c0d96b3a0ee7:0x8ed479f18cb74b5f!5m2!4m1!1i2!8m2!3d48.8528759!4d-67.5249811?hl=fr
mailto:anrf@bellnet.ca
mailto:sylhar.sh@gmail.com
https://www.anrf-sq.org/sous-section-saguenayminuslac-saint-jean.html
https://www.anrf-sq.org/sous-section-saguenayminuslac-saint-jean.html
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Seniors' Concertation Tables (SCT) 

By Serge Boisseau, Representative TCA – Chaudière-Appalaches 

 
The Table has a section in its Bulletin reserved for local Tables or representative 
members.   

In the February 2023 Bulletin, Serge has made a nice place for NAFR. He has 
placed a full page (APPENDIX 3) 

 

 
.  

ACTIVITIES AMONG LEGIONNAIRES 

By Jean-Marc Demers, Secretary General 

Members of the federal family hold activities in the Canadian Legion community. 
The latest issue of "LEGION" magazine - March/April 2023 - reports on a very 
original activity of the Arvida Legion Branch in Jonquière.  
 

Arvida Legion Branch in Jonquière - The last 42 banners of a series of 122, honouring local veterans, 
have just been placed in downtown Arvida, as part of a commemorative project supported by the Arvida 
Branch.  
 

 

INCOME TAXES IS NOW ! 

Taxes when you retire or turn 65 years old - Canada.ca 
 
Quebec - 2022 Income tax package - Canada.ca 
 
LES AÎNÉS ET LA FISCALITÉ (revenuquebec.ca) 

  
 

https://www.anrf-sq.org/uploads/2/5/4/5/25451481/bulletin_de_f%C3%89vrier_2023.pdf
https://www.canada.ca/en/revenue-agency/services/tax/individuals/segments/changes-your-taxes-when-you-retire-turn-65-years-old.html
https://www.canada.ca/en/revenue-agency/services/forms-publications/tax-packages-years/general-income-tax-benefit-package/quebec.html
https://www.revenuquebec.ca/documents/en/publications/in/IN-311-V%282023-01%29.pdf
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WE ARE SPOKEN ABOUT IN THE MEDIA 
 
L’ÉCHO du LAC – René Grenier   

Read the entire article, HERE 
 
Interview with Jean-Marc – YouTube         https://youtu.be/1KyG6pYbaFM   

 
Interview with our colleague Jean-Marc Demers on "Télévision d'Ici" - 
Côte-de-Beaupré et Île d'Orléans for his awarding of the Lieutenant 
Governor's Gold Medal and his involvement with NAFR 
Congratulations Jean-Marc !  
 

 
 

 
 
Journal de Lévis – 28 février 2023                                             Courrier de Portneuf – 8 mars 2023 

 

 

click on the @links 

and view the 

articles 

 

 

 

  

 

 

https://www.calameo.com/read/005946553836c77ab7005
https://www.calameo.com/read/005946553836c77ab7005
https://youtu.be/1KyG6pYbaFM
https://journal-levis-epaper.milenium.cloud/ePaper/viewer.aspx?publication=lejournaldelevis&date=28_02_2023&tpuid=1802#page/12
https://www.courrierdeportneuf.com/archives/courrier-de-portneuf-du-8-mars-2023/
https://youtu.be/1KyG6pYbaFM
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Videoconference of February 8, 
2023, on « The Four Seasons at the 
Jardin de Métis »  

Patricia Gallant's conference on the 4 Seasons at the 
Jardin de Métis was a great success. We had 165 
registrations and over 75 participants completed our 

survey. There were many questions for Ms. Gallant and good feedback.   We also received some great 
suggestions for future videoconferences.  Many participants recalled great times at the Jardins de Métis 
and others are looking forward to going there. 

 

 

Photo Patrice Gallant 

 

 

 

 

Upcoming Events 
 

SUGAR BUSH 2023 – INVITATION 
 
The Quebec Branch invites you to a sugar shack activity 
that will take place at: 
 
L'Érablière du Cap on Tuesday, April 18, 2023 at 12:00 
noon.  

 
  
 
• Érablière du Cap, 1925 Chemin Lambert, Lévis, Quebec, 418-831-8647 
 

Clic here for How to get there 
 
 

• The cost is $30.00 taxes and service included. 

• For non-members, the cost is $36.00 

A traditional family sugar shack, where several members of our Branch have already 
appreciated the quality of their food and the warm atmosphere: music, draw, taffy on snow, 
maple products.  You can invite family and friends (price indicated above). 
 
The deadline for mandatory reservation and payment is March 29, 2023. 
 

https://www.google.com/maps/dir/1925+Chem.+Lambert,+Saint-Nicolas,+QC+G7A+2N4/@46.6574607,-71.459692,12z/data=!4m8!4m7!1m0!1m5!1m1!1s0x4cb88f0525a6e015:0xa4cc6231675439fc!2m2!1d-71.3896523!2d46.6574821
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1. Germain Boivin, by Interac g-boivin@videotron.ca   or 418-407-1809 

2. By check to the ANRF office – Quebec Branch - 660, 57th Street West, app 162 Quebec, 

Quebec G1H 7L8 or 

3. By check or cash at the Branch lunch, March 29, 2023, at Restaurant Normandin. 

When registering, please indicate member number, your email address and telephone 
number in case we need to reach you. 

 
NAFR – Quebec Branch - (418) 661-4896 Toll free: 1-866-661-4896 
Email: anrf@bellnet.ca 
 

 

Invitation to the Beaumont St-Michel Summer 
Theatre 

 

Title of the play: « HAUTE FIDÉLITÉ » 

Date: Wednesday, July 5, 2023, at 8:00 pm.  

Price: $50.00 per person  
35 seats available. First come, first served!  
Parents and friends are welcome, priority to members. 
 

Reservation and payment before June 28, 2023. 

 

1. Roland Langevin by bank transfer roland.langevin@videotron.ca  
or 

2. By cheque to NAFR Quebec Branch - 660 57th Street West, Apt. 162 Quebec City, 
Quebec G1H 7L8 or  

3. By cheque or in cash to Germain Boivin at the Branch breakfast on the last Wednesday 
of the month at the Normandin Bouvier Restaurant. 

Tickets will be handed out by Germain at the theater. 

 

The Branch does not offer the dinner option. To reserve for dinner, contact on your own the Beaumont-

St-Michel Theatre directly Contact us - Beaumont-St-Michel Theatre (theatrebeaumontstmichel.com)   

For more information on the play and the actors, click here 

 

  The Branch’s monthly breakfasts in Quebec  
 
Next breakfast, Wednesday, March 29, 2023, at 8:30 am, at the Normandin restaurant at 986, rue 
Bouvier, Québec, G2J 1A3, 418-627-1265.   
 

 
 

 

mailto:g-boivin@videotron.ca
mailto:anrf@bellnet.ca
mailto:roland.langevin@videotron.ca
https://www.theatrebeaumontstmichel.com/nous-joindre
https://mcusercontent.com/829697e304ecf83a79741ff4f/files/305389aa-f211-ab42-8a20-85d6c9a149cc/De_pliant_Haute_fide_lite_WEB.pdf
https://www.bing.com/maps?q=986%2C+rue+Bouvier%2C+Qu%C3%A9bec%2C+G2J+1A3&cvid=5aab57ae94864da984c8aeef226c9bc4&aqs=edge..69i57.437j0j1&pglt=43&FORM=ANNTA1&PC=U531
https://www.bing.com/maps?q=986%2C+rue+Bouvier%2C+Qu%C3%A9bec%2C+G2J+1A3&cvid=5aab57ae94864da984c8aeef226c9bc4&aqs=edge..69i57.437j0j1&pglt=43&FORM=ANNTA1&PC=U531
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Scan this QR code with the camera of your cell phone or tablet to go to our 
website where you will find more content about our activities. 
 
 

  
 

 
 

Branch office hours 
 

Our office has resumed its usual schedule 
Hours: 1:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m. Monday to Thursday 

 
Phone: (418) 661-4896 Toll Free: 1-866-661-4896 

E-mail: anrf@bellnet.ca 
Edna Richer, coordinator                                             Web Site: anrf-sq.org 
                                                                                                        Follow us on FACEBOOK 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NEXT ISSUE OF THE NEWSLETTER May 15, 2023 

 

 
 

 

mailto:anrf@bellnet.ca
http://anrf-sq.org/
https://www.facebook.com/RetraitesfederauxQuebec

